

## A Message From Our CEO, Diana Duenas

March is already upon us! What happened to January?!

The older I get the more I keep saying things like this. Time just keeps passing by, getting faster and faster. Something my parents used to say when I was a child and the school year seemed soooo long. On that note, February was a special month for our Chamber. Linda Jenkins our Executive Assistant celebrated her 8 year anniversary with the Encino Chamber. Linda has been the one to help answer all your Chamber related questions over the years. She is the first one to greet you at events and the last one to make sure you have everything you need as you leave. The office (and me) wouldn't be as efficient without Linda's help! Be sure to congratulate her and thank her next time you see her.

Don't let March slip by without joining us at one of our networking events. Can't make a lunch or a breakfast? How about attending one of our committee or council meetings? They are a great opportunity to meet other members in a less formal setting. Our Government Advocacy Council is a great place to engage in conversation about issues facing businesses today; our Health & Wellness Committee is a great place to network with like-minded folks who are committed to the vitality of our community; Marketing and Promotions gets your creative juices flowing talking about ways we can help promote each other and the Chamber; and our Membership group looks for ways to help our current members be more successful and our potential members find value in joining the Encino Chamber. I know, I've missed a couple of our groups. Looking for something that I haven't listed? Go to the website — EncinoChamber.org... We offer some sort of networking opportunity for everyone!